
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 

Recommendation to award a work order to Q. Grady Minor and Associates, PA in the 

amount of $11,050 for design and construction administration to include bidding 

assistance, approve shop drawings, construction observation and final close out of the 

Tigertail Beach parking lot improvements,  approve a funding increase in the amount of 

$50,000 for construction, and make a finding that this expenditure promotes tourism.    

 

 

OBJECTIVE: To redesign and resurface the Tigertail Beach parking lot to increase parking 

opportunities that is cost effective and provides a benefit to the public.    

 

CONSIDERATION:  On April 22, 2013, the Tourist Development Council approved the 

Tigertail Beach Park parking lot improvements as a grant application.  A proposal was received 

from Q. Grady Minor and Associates, PA for engineering design and construction administration 

with a construction estimate of $186,990.  Parking lot improvements were delayed this year due 

to the construction of a new restroom facility in the parking lot at Tigertail Beach.  Plans are to 

begin engineering and construction in the 2014 off season when beach parking is not at a 

premium and beach visitation slows.  Tigertail Beach Park is one of two public Collier County 

beach parks on Marco Island.  The improvements will facilitate the flow of traffic into the park, 

provide for additional parking spaces, and improve the appearance of the park. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  Funding in the amount of $148,000 from Tourist Development revenues is 

available and appropriated for this Project No. 80246 (Tigertail Beach Park) within the Parks and 

Recreation Beach Park Facilities Capital Fund 183 (TDC Beach Parking Facilities).   

 

GROWTH MANAGEMENT IMPACT:  There is no impact to the Growth Management Plan 

from this action. 

 

ADVISORY BOARD RECOMMENDATION:  The Parks and Recreation Advisory Board 

approved this project on March 20, 2013, by a vote of 5-0.  TDC approved the Tigertail Beach 

Park parking lot improvements on April 22, 2013. 

 

LEGAL CONSIDERATIONS: This item requires the TDC to make a recommendation as to 

whether this item promotes tourism.  This item has been approved as to form and legality and 

requires majority vote for approval. – CMG  

 

RECOMMENDATION:  That the Tourist Development Council recommends issuance of a 

work order to Q. Grady Minor and Associates, PA, for the South Marco Beach Access, Project 

No. 80246, in the amount of $11,050, approve a budget increase in the amount of $50,000 for 

construction, and makes a finding that this project expenditure promotes tourism.   

 

Prepared by: Margaret A. Bishop, P.E., Senior Project Manager, Facilities Management 

Department 
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